Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Department of Environmental Protection announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, April 24, 2007, 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.

PLACE: Auditorium of Moore Haven Junior-Senior High School, 700 Terrier Pride Drive, South, Moore Haven, Glades County, Florida 33471

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Department will be conducting an informational meeting on this date and during this timeframe. The Department’s representatives will provide information regarding the Department’s permitting process pursuant to the Rules for the Prevention of Significant Deterioration of Air Quality (PSD) and the status of Florida Power & Light Company’s application to construct a nominal 1,960 megawatt coal and petroleum coke-fueled power plant northwest of Moore Haven. The air permit application, key correspondence and additional information related to the project can be viewed at: www.dep.state.fl.us/Air/permitting/construction/fplglades.htm.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Alvaro Linero at (850)921-9523.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Scearce at (850)921-9551, or by calling (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (Voice). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Alvaro Linero at (850)921-9523.
